

MEMBER'S RESOLUTION

Committee of the Whole (1) Report

DATE: Tuesday, May 03, 2022

TITLE: PARK NAMING IN MEMORY OF MARTIN TAVARES

FROM:

Regional Councillor Linda Jackson

Whereas, Martin Tavares worked with the City of Vaughan for over 20 years and most recently as the Manager of Parks and Open Space Planning in the Parks Infrastructure Planning and Development department.

Whereas, Martin Tavares was a passionate, dedicated and caring employee who was well respected by his peers and outside agencies as well.

Whereas, Martin Tavares integral to the planning of numerous parks within the City of Vaughan.

It is therefore recommended:

- 1. That the City of Vaughan name a park in the memory of Martin Tavares.
- 2. That staff determine the location of the park.
- 3. That staff report back to Council in June 2022 with a location.
- 4. That staff coordinate a date with the family of Martin Tavares for the dedication ceremony.